
  

Memorandum 
To: Papio-Missouri River Natural Resources District Programs Projects and Operations 

Subcommittee 
From: Paul W. Woodward, PE, Groundwater Management Engineer 
Date: October 3, 2019 
Re: Amendment to Lower Platte River Consortium Interlocal Agreement 

 
In August 2016, the District entered into an Interlocal Agreement amongst the Lower Platte 
South NRD, Lower Platte North NRD, City of Lincoln, Metropolitan Utilities District, and 
Nebraska Department of Natural Resources to form the Lower Platte River Consortium.  The 
agreed upon purpose of the Consortium is to study the long-term water supplies available to the 
lower Platte River sub-basin to enhance stream flows or aquifer storage to support during times 
of drought.  The duration of the agreement was for three (3) years beginning September 27, 
2016.  Given this, the sole purpose of the enclosed Amendment to the Lower Platte River 
Consortium is to extend the duration of the agreement for one (1) additional year, to September 
27, 2020. 
 
The study conducted by the Consortium has led to the development of a Drought Contingency 
Plan.  As of September 30, 2019, the Draft Lower Platte River Drought Contingency Plan has 
been approved by the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation as a requirement of their Water Smart Grant 
funding.  The cost of the plan has been funded as follows: 
 

Agency or Grant Total Contribution 
LPSNRD $26,000  
PMRNRD $26,000 
LPNNRD $26,000 
MUD $26,000 
City of Lincoln $26,000 
NDNR $26,000 
Agreement Sub-Total $156,000 
BOR Grant $200,000 
WSF Grant $195,000 
TOTAL $551,000 

 
The next steps in the continuation of the Consortium is for each entity to accept the Drought 
Mitigation Plan though their respective Boards.  Following that, implementation of the plan 
recommends that all entities coordinate each year to review potential drought conditions.  The 
Consortium is also interested in conducting a drought table top exercise. 
 
Management recommends that the subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors 
that the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Amendment to the 
Interlocal Agreement for the Platte River Consortium with the Lower Platte South NRD, 
Lower Platte North NRD, City of Lincoln, Metropolitan Utilities District, and Nebraska 
Department of Natural Resources, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General 
Manager and approval as to form by District Legal Counsel. 







 

 

DATE: September 30, 2019 

FROM: Darion Mayhorn, PE, Reclamation Drought Coordinator 

TO: Jennifer Schellpeper, Nebraska Department of Natural Resources 

 

SUBJECT: Review of Lower Platte River Drought Contingency Plan (R16AC00111) 

 

The Bureau of Reclamation received a copy of the Lower Platte River Drought Contingency Plan 

on March 22, 2019.  In response, Reclamation established a team to review the plan pursuant to 

the financial assistance agreement between the Nebraska Department of Natural Resources and 

Reclamation to determine whether the plan meets the program requirements.  On May 10, 2019, 

the review comments were transmitted, and a revised plan was received by Reclamation on July 

22, 2019. 

 

After reviewing the revised plan, Reclamation is pleased to inform you that the Lower Platte 

River Drought Contingency Plan has been found to be in accordance with the Drought Response 

Program requirements.  Since this is a new program, we are interested in learning more about 

how this process worked for you.  We’re hopeful that you will be willing to share any lessons 

learned through developing the plan with us in the near future, as we continuously seek for 

opportunities to improve the program. 

 

We are hopeful that you benefited from this drought planning effort, and that the State and its 

local partners are now better situated to meet its future water needs. 


